# **Drakes Huddersfield Cricket League**

# **EXECUTIVE MEETING MINUTES**

## WEDNESDAY 4th July 2018

In the Chair: Trevor Atkinson

Other Officers Present: The President; The General Secretary; Finance Secretary; Match & Registration Secretary; Administration &

Disciplinary Secretary; Child Welfare & Facilities Secretary; Media Secretary.

Life Vice Presidents: Geoff Crompton; Ron Tindall.

<u>Club Representatives</u>: Craig McCreadie; Les Harrison; Malcolm Westoby.

Apologies: The Minutes

The minutes of the Executive meeting on Wednesday 6<sup>th</sup> June 2018 were taken as read, approved as a true record, and signed by the Chairman.

#### Matters arising

- New Club Advert This had been placed on the website no new clubs had applied.
- Future Meetings Covered in the Council meeting. Broad Oak 7pm starts.

#### **Monthly Finance Report**

The Financial Secretary gave his monthly report. Holmbridge did not now require a loan.

#### **Grounds and Facilities report**

The Child Welfare, Trophies & Facilities Secretary reported Holmbridge had purchased a tractor mower. He would pass a list of clubs to the Financial Secretary for trophy cleaning charges.

### **Disciplinary Report**

The Administration & Disciplinary Secretary had no additional information from the Council Meeting.

## Report from the UA

Ron Tindall had no additional information from the Council Meeting.

#### Report from Match & Registration Secretary

The Match & Registration Secretary had no additional information from the Council Meeting.

#### **Media Report**

The Media Secretary had no additional information from the Council Meeting.

#### **Gates Cup Semi Finals**

The General Secretary requested volunteers to man the gates at the Sykes Cup and Paddock Shield semi-finals.

### **Any Other Business**

- Delph's overseas player had been recalled home for representative cricket. Allowing a replacement was discussed.
- Our league rules didn't allow for one and a rule change would have to be proposed at the AGM.
- The Match & Registration had received more information from Paul Bedford at the ECB on overseas players visas.
- A statement from the league on Saturdays 30 overs at 11am starting time had already been put on the Website and Social Media.
- Marsden Appeal to late start fine A letter of appeal was read out discussed and rejected by the Executive.

The next meeting of the Executive Committee will be held on Wednesday 1st August 2018 at Broad Oak CC 7pm.